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Information about our next Rotary Meeting (usually held at Cambridge Bowling Club, 7.10 for 7.30 am): 

Wednesday 4th October 2023 

Speaker:  n/a         Tonight is Curry Night! 6.30 pm Indian Ocean Café & Cuisine        Topic:   n/a                                     

On Duty:  Speaker Host, Introduction & thanks:  n/a                                                            Set up/Pack up:  n/a 

Coming up soon 
Wednesday 11th October 2023 

Speaker:  Pres. Frank  
Topic:  Our Annual General Meeting & fellowship 
 
Speaker Host, Intro & thanks: n/a 
Set up/pack up:  n/a 

 
 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
1.  Please keep COLLECTING for the Fete! Peter 

  needs your help! 
2. Our NSYF student, Jacob, will be at our meeting on 

11th October. 
3. Jeremy needs help now with the Driver Education 

event which is scheduled for 30th November. 
4. Brian Downing is slowly regaining strength after 

his troubled health times of late. Good to hear 
Brian! 

NEWS FROM LAST WEEK 
 
 Richard Offen has had a long association with bells and bellringers, and he attended our meeting to tell us 
all about the situation in Perth and WA generally. Richard grew up in England, and from an early age he had 
an interest in bellringing – so much so that his first job was as a trainee engineer at Whitechapel Bell 
Foundry! In the 6th century bells became linked to the Christian Church, but it was much later in the mid-
1500s when Henry VIII became head of the Church of England that ‘change ringing’ was introduced. This is 
the art of ringing a set of tuned bells in a tightly controlled manner to produce precise variations in their 
striking sequences, known as ‘changes’. Richard explained the interesting methodology and told us that the 
concept spread to most of the British colonies including Australia. The bells at St George’s Cathedral in 
Perth were first introduced in the 1890s, and it now has 8 bells which are hung in a full circle for change 
ringing.  There were quite a few bumps in the road at St George’s, but the current smaller sized bells were 
installed in 1975. Christ Church in Claremont was the next church in Perth to get bells, and these 6 came 
from an old London church that closed down. St Hilda’s School Chapel has 8 bells, and Richard does a lot of 
teaching there. The Perth Bell Tower was custom built in 1999 to house the historically significant bells from 
St Martin-in-the-Fields Church in London. These are rung 4 or 5 times a week, and prior to the Covid 
lockdown they attracted around 100,000 visitors per annum. The ANZAC Centenary Bell was installed there  
in 2018 and weighs 6,500 kg! It is rung daily at 12 noon (1 pm on ANZAC Day). Other bells of this change 
ringing type can be found in York, Rockingham, Mandurah and Bunbury. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Birthdays: Anneitta McHarrie (8 Oct)    

Wedding anniversaries: Frank & Eileen Nathan (27 Sep)  

Rotary anniversaries: none this time  

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).                Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary                                       
 

When I first heard Julie Andrews sing Do Re Mi, I thought ‘hmmm – she’ll go far’!  

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Tuning_(music)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bell_(instrument)
mailto:libbylarsen@westnet.com.au

